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SYNOPSIS AS ENACTED

Brief Description: Awarding grants for pilot regional
collaborative professional development school projects.

SPONSORS: Senate Committee on Higher Education (originally
sponsored by Senators Bauer, Prince, Loveland, Jesernig, Drew,
Sheldon, Snyder and Spanel)

SENATE COMMITTEE ON HIGHER EDUCATION

HOUSE COMMITTEE ON HIGHER EDUCATION

HOUSE COMMITTEE ON APPROPRIATIONS

BACKGROUND:

American business, education and government leaders,
recognizing a growing crisis, are calling for reform of pre-
kindergarten through secondary education. Those calling for
reform of the present educational system recognize that if
school children are to be affected, teachers need the
appropriate support structures, progressive administrative
leadership and informed public policy.

Professional Development Centers originated in 1991 and
unified the previously established student- and beginning-
teacher programs under one umbrella. The Professional
Development Center is a system for coordinating multi-district
and higher education activities which focus on improving
educational opportunities for children by improving the
recruitment, training, orientation, and ongoing professional
development of teachers and support staff.

Recommendations for improving teacher preparation and
expertise contained in the report from the Governor’s Council
on Education Reform and Funding in conjunction with the fact
that a significant number of the existing certificated staff
in Washington will be eligible to retire in three to five
years support expansion to a comprehensive system similar to
that found in a regional teaching hospital.

SUMMARY:

The Superintendent of Public Instruction shall award grants
for the 1993-95 biennium for not more than six but no fewer
than four pilot regional collaborative development school
projects that shall be operated through existing professional
development centers or through collaborative arrangements
entered into by school districts and higher education
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institutions where such collaboration exists without ESD
participation.

Management and coordination of the pilot project teachers is
a collaborative effort under the specific responsibilities of
the partnership with higher education institutions. The
educational service district or the school district shall
provide at least 50 percent of the in-service training for
site staff for the project and continuing education clock hour
credit for in-service activities.

The participating higher education institution shall provide
coordination of master’s degree and master’s in teaching
intern programs as well as undergraduate and graduate level
classes that lead to teaching certificate endorsements or
degrees for staff. The higher education institution shall
collaborate with the ESDs and/or school districts on research
projects as well as recruitment of minorities and
professionals changing careers into the teaching profession.
The higher education institution shall provide at least 50
percent of the in-service training for site staff for the
project. Pilot project evaluation and the development of
recommendations for broader development of the professional
school model is the responsibility of the higher education
institution.

The Superintendent of Public Instruction (SPI) shall ensure
that the pilot sites reflect the diversity of Washington’s
schools and include large, small, rural, and urban school
districts in both eastern and western Washington. The
participating school districts, educational service districts,
Superintendent of Public Instruction and higher education
institutions, including the applicable professional education
advisory board, are required to annually report and make
recommendations to the State Board of Education regarding
teacher training and professional development programs. SPI
shall report no later than January 10, 1994, and January 10,
1995, to the Legislature on the activities of the pilot
programs and shall recommend the feasibility of continuing and
expanding the program.

The act contains a null and void clause.

VOTES ON FINAL PASSAGE:

Senate 45 1
House 97 0

EFFECTIVE: July 25, 1993
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